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Hello & Welcome 
Hello from the new Village Hall Team Members! 
 

Over recent years our Village Hall has not had as much 

attention as some others in local villages and not been 

used to its potential.  
 

That is why we, a team of enthusiastic ladies from 

Willoughton are determined to bring it into the 21st 

Century by having bookings and finances online, and 

for it to become somewhere for villagers to come and 

attend events and find a sense of community.  
 

We are united in our goal of bringing fun, exciting and 

organised events throughout the year and already have a 

few lined up! 
 

Our first event is the Macmillan Coffee Morning – see 

below. 
 

The team will be in attendance throughout the day so 

you will be able to meet us, and we will also have a 

suggestion box up and running for you to put your ideas 

of what you would like to see the Hall used for. 
 

We hope as many of you will come and support our 

events and we look forward to seeing you. 

 
 

 

 

                    Dates for your Diary 

 
Sat 24 Sept Macmillan Coffee Morning  

     11-2pm 

Sat 29 Oct Spooky Trail around the village & 

  Children’s Halloween Party  5pm 

 

Watch This Space as more events  

will be added over the next few months  

Next few months 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 
A coffee morning in aid of Macmillan Cancer 

Support is being held in the Village Hall on 

Saturday 24th Sept, 11am – 2pm. 

 

As well as lots of yummy cakes,  

tea and coffee, there will be a  

Name the Teddy and  

Guess How Many Sweets in a Jar. 

 

 

If you would like to bring a cake along, that’s 

great, or for a donation, you can just come along 

for a cuppa, cake and a chat. 

 

We hope you can join us. 
 

 

                                 Halloween  
              Are you a master pumpkin carver? 
                               
                          Is your house covered in cobwebs  

                                            throughout October? 
 

Would you know who to call if there’s something 

weird in the neighbourhood?.... 

 

If so, would you be willing to decorate your house 

and have it included in our Spooky Trail? 
 

On Saturday 29th October there will be a guided 

Trail suitable for children of all ages around the 

village looking out for all things spoooooky! 
 

This will be followed by a Halloween Party in the 

Village Hall with music, games and refreshments. 
 

More details will be published nearer the time. 
 

If you want your house on the Trail please  

contact Helen Goring, Kim Clarke or  

Abbie Goring by 8th October to be included. 

Hiring the Hall 
 

If  you would like to hire the hall for any event 

please get in touch via our Facebook page; 

Willoughton Village Hall  

or email us on 

willoughton-village-hall@outlook.com  

We Need You! 

Your Village Hall Team members are;  

Helen Goring, Sue Marshall, Kim Clarke, Jo Sellars, Andrea Hudson, Jeanette Goring, Julie Melchers, Abbie 

Goring, Caroline Knapp 

mailto:willoughton-village-hall@outlook.com

